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Chapter A 

April 2022 

 

Director’s Track 
Well, here we are in April already. Wing World states that April is the time for 
reawakening both in nature as well as riding. I am certainly excited in the 

reawakening for many reasons. It will allow me to do what I love best at my age. I 

and my friend Don will embark on a trip from the Atlantic shore to the Pacific shore 
and back starting on April 23. Unfortunately, my riding partner who is my wife 

Angela and the love of my life is not able to join me on my quest. This will be quite 

different since I have never taken a long trip without her. I guess that I will be talking 
to her in the side car even though she will not be there. I have done that before when 

she was not there. 

 

There comes a time in life when you do not know when you’re riding time may be 

up. With this in mind, I have decided to do something that I have thought about for 
years. I have been told several times that I am crazy for attempting an adventure such 

as this at my age, but I believe that you are only as old as you feel, and I feel more 

than capable of such a trip.  
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I would recommend that everyone evaluate your life and by all means go out and do 

what you have always wanted to do before it is too late. Those who have never taken 

a trip on a Gold Wing motorcycle would be extremely surprised at the comfort and 
exhilaration of being out on the open road with the wind blowing across your body as 

though you are flying as a bird would be in its flight. 

 
We at Chapter A have several trips planned and look forward to all of you in our 

Gold Wing community joining us for as many rides as possible. We also look 

forward to joining other chapters in their rides. 
 

Remember that spring brings grass mowing, and I cannot remind you enough about 

grass on the road. I hope that all Ride Coordinators will mention this in their pre-ride 
safety briefings. I hope that the weather turns nice and stays that way so that we can 

get out there and leave all our worries behind. Drive safely and we will see you on 

the road soon. 

 

Ray & Angela Taylor   Chapter Directors 
 

 

 

 

Assistant Chapter Directors  Tom and Marlene White 

 
Beyond the Local Chapter 
 
If you have been reading any of our newsletters during the last 
year then you certainly must have realized a common theme 
throughout all of them, that theme being how much we at 
Chapter “A” love to ride our bikes. We like to ride a lot. We 
love to explore new-to-us country roads, visit interesting 

destinations and eat at mom-and-pop restaurants. The fun and fellowship we enjoy on these 
rides is memorable and the relationships we are building are long-lasting. While we are 
definitely a riding organization, riding is only a part of what and who we are. 
 
During the winter months and when the weather is terrible just what is it that we do you may 
wonder? A good example was found in our April monthly Chapter “A” meeting. It was a cold, 
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wet and nasty day when we gathered together at our normal eating/meeting place. You would 
think that since it was in the low 40’s and drizzling and we could not ride our bikes that the turn-
out would be rather dismal…. but quite the contrary. In addition to our normal regulars from 
Chapter “A” we also had numerous guests from other GWRRA Chapters around the state. In 
attendance was 5 from Lexington “C”, 3 from Florence “G”, 6 from Henderson “K” (plus a guest), 
and 3 from Elizabethtown “S”. If the weather had been nicer the guest count would have been 
greater, I am sure! We in the GWRRA simply choose not to let the weather keep us from 
gathering together and having FUN. FUN is what the GWRRA and your local chapter is all about! 
 
When you become a participant of the GWRRA, and not simply join, but become an active 
participant of your local chapter you are opening yourself up to a wonderful opportunity to 
make friends and develop lasting relationships with other people, not just within your local 
chapter but from all around the state, and even in the surrounding states. Just as we had 
visitors at our recent chapter meeting, we at Chapter “A” also visit the other chapters when we 
can for their meetings. By doing so, we have met and are becoming good friends with so many 
new people that without the GWRRA we never would have met. You can’t help but to like so 
many of the folks you will meet. Some are young and some are older, some are like “Uncle 
Fester” and others will simply steal your heart as soon as you get to know them! If in the 
beginning you truly put a bit of effort into participating with your local chapter, we almost 
guarantee that the blessings you will receive will far outweigh the little effort you expend. Why 
is that? Because once you get to know the people of the GWRRA you will find that you look 
forward to being with such great people.  Before you know it, these people will have become a 
part of your “Riding Family”! 
 
 
 
 

 

 Ride Coordinator       Don Price 
 
 Communication is defined as the imparting or exchanging of 
information by speaking, writing, or using some other 
medium.  For an opening statement this pretty much says it 
all;  however, I believe I need to add that to communicate 
you need someone to listen and understand what you are 
trying to communicate.  But are we doing a good job in 

communicating with our members? 
 
There have been some recent events I have attended along with communications within our 
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Chapter that have opened my eyes to some deficiencies with our current communication 
processes.  When I attended the GWRRA 101 class in Florence, KY on March 26th, my first 
thought was that I’ve been a member of GWRRA for about 10 years what is this all-day class 
going to teach me that I don’t already know? First off, I met members from other chapters I’d 
never met before who became new friends and reunited with members that I hadn’t seen in a 
while, and it was good to catch up.  I also learned some history about GWRRA that I wasn’t 
aware of, and  I was refamiliarized with our GWRRA mission statement. 
 
After observing and being involved in  communications between our Chapter members I was 
made aware that we, as a Chapter, don’t have a new member packet to hand out to prospective 
new members.  A new member packet would be a great form of communication at someone’s  
very first visit that explains a little about our Chapter and about the GWRRA  Organization.  The 
mission statement along with important websites on where to find more information such as 
GWRRA.ORG and GWRRADOT.COM should also be included.  Links for the GWRRA Kentucky 
District website and our own Chapter A website should be in the packet as well as information 
about our current Chapter Director, Ride Coordinator and Membership Enhancement 
Coordinator,  and their contact information should potential new members have questions.  
When and where we meet, membership fees, other Chapter’s meeting times and dates and 
how we plan our rides or examples of rides is all great information to let potential new 
members know what we are about.  We need to show new members how GWRRA and our 
Chapter works while also showing them we are in this organization to have fun!  
 
Another area of communication that I realized we could  improve upon as a Chapter is how do 
we communicate to our members who couldn’t make it to the Chapter meeting, the main place  
information is discussed?? Where do they find information about what we discussed, what 
future rides we are planning, and what are other chapters are doing or where they are riding in 
case  we want to join in the fun??    Some other Chapters of GWRRA who have been around a 
lot longer time may have already worked this all out, but I see this as an opportunity for our 
Chapter to grow and COMMUNICATE better amongst ourselves as we figure these processes 
out together. 
 
As your Ride Coordinator for Chapter A, I’m looking forward to the results we will establish to  
improve and increase our FUN FACTOR and communication as we grow. 
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Assistant Ride Coordinator         Kent Risen 
 
Well, it seemed that the riding season was upon 
us!  But alas, Mother nature giveth and mother 
nature taketh away! 
 
We should all take advantage of this last bit of 

winter and give our bikes a thorough look over. Does my oil need to be 
changed? Are my tires worn?  Any loose pieces?  Below is a nice list from 
Honda Parts Direct: 
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Thanks, Kent 
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Membership Enhancement  Dean Miller                                                             

Well, the trike has been gone over and has had all the 
appropriate preliminary riding season items checked off the 
list and is ready to head out on the road.  The temperature is 
a bit on the cool side this morning, but the sun is shining 
bright, and it looks like it’s going to be a beautiful day for 
riding.  Sadly, though for me today is a workday and although 
I will admit that I am just a little bummed out about it I do 

have a plan B.  I read somewhere that one way to beat the winter riding blues is to 
start planning some  summer rides.   So, with that in mind I’m going to take this 
time and plan a camping trip for Lora and myself. This will be a new adventure for 
us because it will consist of pulling the little motorcycle trailer and sleeping in a tent 
instead of our usual glamping in the “tramper”.   Not exactly sure how it will go and 
I’m sure there’s bound to be some hiccups along the way, but one thing is for 
certain…we will make it fun!  So, if anyone who’s been there and done that has 
some tips or suggestions feel free to pass them on. TIA 
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Chapter Visits:  

   

March 20th Chapter A made a trip on bikes to Henderson Ky to visit 
Chapter K.  We got there with COY Mascot in hand to give other 
couples a chance to spend time with little Smokey.  AND we left 
with a piece of wood shaped like our beautiful state!! 
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April 3rd the weather cooperated again so Chapter A was able to 

ride again and took the long way down to visit Chapter S in 

Elizabethtown, Ky.  It was a nice day and there were a lot of bikes 

in the parking lot for Chapter S’s meeting.  AND we were able to 

get the COY mascot back!!  That’s right Smokey is coming back in 

the Ville!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chapter A Past Rides: 
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From the Editor’s desk    Karen  Risen   

April is finally here, and I am looking forward 

to warm riding weather.  Thanks to all the great 

Newsletter articles everyone is sending please 

keep up the good work.  I was able to attend the 

GWRRA101 workshop in March and learned so 

much about GWRRA including some things 

about Newsletters.  If there is anything else, you 

want to see in your Newsletter please let me know!!  Thanks! 

 

KY DistrictNewsletter:http://www.gwrraky.com/newsletters-page/ 

 

Future Rides 

You can find more information for future rides on the Kentucky District’s Website: 

http://www.gwrraky.com or the Kentucky District’s Facebook page: GWRRA of Kentucky 

Member’s Page and on the GWRRA National website:  http://www.gwra.org.   

 

Kentucky District Ride-In June 3rd and 4th 2022.  Hosted by 

Chapter A in Bardstown Ky!!  If you want to take full advantage of 
all the rides you will need to arrive on the evening of Thursday 
June 2nd.  Rides are happening all day Friday and Saturday.  Check 
the Kentucky District website for full details including a Ride 
Booklet with all the rides, lunch spots, and destinations and the 
Ride-In Registration Form.  Get your registration form in early 
which includes a list of all the rides you will need to select in 
order to get the ones you want.  Each ride is limited to 20 
participants only.  Hope to see everyone there!!!   

 

http://www.gwrraky.com/newsletters-page/
http://www.gwra.org/
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Kentucky Blast District Rally August 25th-27th 2022 
The Kentucky Blast will be held this year at the Showroom in 
Danville, Ky.  The theme is ‘Hawaiia Doin’ with a Luau Friday night 
and an Advanced Rider Course, Trike Course, and a Medic First 
Aid course all held on Sunday August 28th.  Please see the 
Kentucky District page for more information on Hotels and 
Registration for this event.  Hope to see everyone there in 
August!!  

 

 

 

June 28-July 2, 2022, WingDing 

Shreveport,  LA 
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          Kentucky District Events: 

 

 

 
It was a busy fun filled weekend for GWRRA events!!  The GWRRA 101 

Workshop was held March 26, 2022, at the Boone County Main Library 

in Burlington, Ky.  This was a one-day workshop with 9 sections that 

focused on the functions, structures, and polices of GWRRA.  Lots of 

great friends, fun and knowledge!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And of course, we all 

met for                           

Dinner after the class!! 
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The GWRRA University Instructor Training and Certification Workshop 

was held on Sunday March 27, 2022.  Thanks to Jeannie McKenzie, our 

KY District University Instructor, and the KY District for making this 

special opportunity possible.  Special thanks to the University Director 

and Trainer Lorrie Thomas and Susan Huttman, Director of Rider 

Education and Trainer for all their hard work and awesome instruction.  

We all learned so much!! 
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Congratulations to our new GWRRA KY University 

Trainers!!!! 
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Watch Chapter A Derby City Wing Rider’s  https://chaptera.org for 

weekly dinner, movie, and upcoming weekend rides!! 

                             

                    Chapter A Monthly Meet!!  

2nd Saturday of the Month Roosters 10430 Shelbyville Rd 

Louisville, KY 40223     11amMeeting begins at Noon. 

Chapter A met Saturday April 9th.  We had lots in attendance (C, 

G, S, and K) due to having the Traveling Plaque and the COY 

Mascot.  A good time was had by all!!! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Chapter C got the Mascot and 

Chapter G got the Plaque… 
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Chip Game Winner:    Mike VanHoose from Chapter C had the 

winning ticket but did not draw the winning marble.  $568 up for 

grabs next month!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        50/50 Winners: 

 1st Place Winner:  Ray Taylor won $30 

 

2nd Place Winner:  Mike VanHoose $20 

 

3rd Place Winner:  Roger Early  $18 

 
       (Thanks to all who played!) 

 

 

 

             

               

                                                                                                                                    

Birthdays:                                
                                                                  Connie Falone     April 15 

                                                                   Dr David Dow     April 13 

                                                                        

 

  Anniversaries: 
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District Rider Education Director  Rider 

Education Report  
 

Signs, signs, everywhere are signs! When I ride, this catchy 
tune often pops in my head. While you may disagree with the 
message in the song written by Les Emmerson of the Five Man 
Electrical Band, it is true there are many different types of 
signs posted along our highways, all designed to provide 

information about traffic and highway conditions ahead. In the early days of motor 
vehicles, there were no standards, and no road markings either. In 1911, the first 
center line was painted on a road in Cleveland. In 1915, the first STOP sign was 
planted in Detroit, followed five years later by the first three color traffic light, also 
in Detroit. 
 
 Today we have the Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices, or MUTCD, that sets 
a minimum standard for all highway signs so that everyone can better understand 
the information they offer. First issued on November 7, 1935, this manual defines 
the meaning behind each shape and color of the signs in use. And it is reviewed and 
amended as needed at regular intervals.  
 
The color of roadway signs is an important indicator of the information they 
contain. Each color is also defined with a pantone number for uniformity. The use of 
red (187) on signs is limited to stop, yield, and actions that are prohibited like NO 
PARKING. A white background indicates a regulatory sign, such as speed limit signs. 
Red and white signs indicate laws applicable to that section of highway. Yellow 
(116) conveys a general warning message, such as signs posted to indicate curvy 
roads or pavement that may be slippery when wet. Green (342) shows permitted 
traffic movements or directional guidance. These are commonly seen along our 
interstate highways indicating exits and travel lane details. Fluorescent 
yellow/green (382) indicates pedestrian crossings and school zones. Orange (152) is 
used for warning and guidance in construction zones, and like regulatory signs, 
indicate laws that are required to be observed. Coral (198), a pink color, is used for 
incident management signs. Blue (294) indicates road user services like rest areas 
and handicapped parking, tourist information, and evacuation routes. And brown 
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(469) is for guidance to sites of public recreation or cultural interest like parks and 
recreation areas. 
 
 The shape of a sign can also alert roadway users to the type of information 
displayed on a sign. Traffic regulations are conveyed in rectangular signs that are 
taller than they are wide, or square. Other shapes used for regulatory signs are 
octagons for stop and inverted triangles for yield. Diamond-shaped signs signify 
warnings. Rectangular signs that are wider than they are tall provide guidance 
information. Pentagons indicate school zones, and circular signs warn of railroad 
crossings 

 
Richard Artmayer 

KY District Educator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KY District Contacts 
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Chapter A’s Couple of the Year:  
Kent and Karen Risen 
 

Hello everyone, 
 
 Kent and I were able to attend both the 
GWRRA 101 class and the University 
Instructor training class in March.  We 

enjoyed both classes and are proud to announce we are not only 
Chapter A’s Couple of the Year but also University Instructors!!  
We were both amazed at how much knowledge and training is 
offered as part of the  GWRRA membership.  We look forward to 
meeting new friends as we educate!!! 
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Smokey Report: 
Chapter A got to take Smokey home at Chapter S’s meeting on March 
13th.  He has traveled to the Louisville Zoo where he felt right at home 
and dressed up fancy style for St Patrick’s Day fun…… 
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March 20th Smokey got to go back and spend time with Chapter K’s COY 
Greg and Marilyn.  Smokey was once again up for grabs at Chapter S’s 
meeting on Sunday April 3rd and Chapter A got him back!! Stay tuned for 
the upcoming Smokey report on what adventures will be coming up 
next…………………………………………… 
 
 

Chapter A’s Individual of the Year:   
Miles Finley Justice 
Happy Spring, Chapter A! Although the weather for the 
upcoming weekend would indicate otherwise, riding 
season is here at last. Within a couple of weeks, we will 
be able to get out there and once again enjoy the open 
road together as a Chapter Family. I do not know about 
the rest of you, but I can hardly wait!   
 
It sounds as though the first overnight trip scheduled will be the last weekend in 
April. A couple of folks will be headed West to California (lucky retired guys!), a 
few will be attending Spring Fling in Eastern TN, while others will be off on a 
different adventure. Here's hoping each group has a fantastic journey. It will be 
great fun to debrief and share stories from the road after everyone returns. 
Wishing you all many fun and safe miles this month! 
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Pins and Patches    
Miles Finley Justice 
 

I am happy to provide an 
update regarding the chapter pins and patches 

inventory.  Thanks to our Pins and Patch District Coordinator John Keiter, 
we have a new supply of Visitation Pins.  These are the round pins on 
which to display the various chapter hanger bars we collect when visiting 
other chapters.  John was able to provide 15 pins at a cost of $3 each.  
These will be available at all Chapter A meetings.  Additionally, I have 
ordered Chapter A hanger bars.  Unfortunately, these pins will take 
another couple of weeks to receive.  Since the minimum order was 50 
pieces, we should have plenty for visitors and members alike.  The cost 
of the new pins has increased since the last time they were purchased 
and will now sell for $3 each.  Finally, the GWRRA website is back in 
operation, so patches can again be ordered from the store.  The prices 
for these are the same whether each member orders their own or I order 
in bulk for all those who need patches.  Please get with me at any 
Chapter gathering, by email (legaleaglejustice5@gmail.com) or text/call 
(859.699.3754) anytime if you would like for me to order for you.  Hope 
to see you on the road! 
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                                      GARAGE TALK: 
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 Upcoming GWRRA 
 
           Events:  
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Upcoming GWRRA Training Events:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
KY District Newsletter:  http://www.gwrraky.com/newsletters-page/ 
 
GWRRA’s National Newsletter:   http://www.gwra.org/enewsletters.html 

http://www.gwra.org/enewsletters.html
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Chapter A would like to express its deepest sympathy to the family of Bruce Jump 
our fellow Goldwing rider, friend and GWRRA family member.  We were deeply 
saddened to hear of his passing.  Bruce joined GWRRA in May of 2003.  He was a 
kind man who shared our love for motorcycle riding and served Chapter A for 
several years.  He will be greatly missed by all. 
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GWRRA’s National Newsletter:            

http://www.gwra.org/enewsletters.html 

 
GWRRA National Contacts 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to anyone and everyone 

who took the time to submit for the 

Newsletter!! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.gwra.org/enewsletters.html
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                            Area Chapter meetings in the Bluegrass State 

   Chapter A                    2nd Saturday of the month @ Roosters, 10430 Shelbyville Rd. 

Louisville KY                         11:00am Lunch.  Meeting begins at Noon.  

40223                                         

 www.chaptera.org 
 

   Chapter C                       3rd Saturday of the month @ Roosters, 2640 Richmond Rd. 

    Lexington KY                         11:00am Lunch.  Meeting begins at Noon.             
    40509 
    www.kybluegrasswings.org 

 

Chapter G                         1st Tuesday of the month @ American Legion Post 4, 8385 US                                    

Florence KY                            Hwy42.  6:00pm Dinner.  Meeting begins 7:00pm. 
    41042 
   www.chapterg.org 
 

Chapter H                        1st Friday of the month @ UK Extension Shelby County Office, 

Shelbyville KY                         1117 Frankfort Rd.  Meeting begins 7pm, dinner follows. 
   40065 

 

Chapter K                      3rd Sunday of the Month @ Golden Corral 1320 N Green St 
Henderson KY                           Lunch at Noon.  Meeting begins 1:00pm. CENTRAL TIME 
42420 

 
Chapter S                                1st Sunday of the month @ Shoney's, 1046 Executive Dr 

Elizabethtown KY                      4:00pm Dinner.  Meeting begins 5:00pm. 

    42701 

 
   Chapter T                            3rd Saturday of the month Giovanni’s pizza 261 Court St 

Paintsville KY                          Eat at 5pm. Meeting begins 6:00pm. 41240 
 
 

Chapter Y                              1st Thursday of the month @ Majestic Family Restaurant,                                                              

Mayfield KY                                700  S. 6th Street.  6:00pm dinner.  Meeting begins 7:OOpm 

42066                                                                                                          CENTRAL TIME 
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Check out our Webpage: chaptera.org                     
 


